 




 

 

LATEST NEWS
10:51 AM EST Monday
Maryland must do more to connect the poor to good jobs, study says
Rachel Sams
Staff
With its high average incomes and relatively strong economy, Maryland should be doing more to ensure that its low-income residents share in the state's prosperity. 

That's the conclusion of a report, titled "Connecting Low-Income Families to Good Jobs: A Policy Road Map for Maryland," released today by the Job Opportunities Task Force. A forum for government and business officials to discuss the report's recommendations was planned for this morning at University of Baltimore, but it was canceled because of the snow. 

The report says that more than more than 100,000 working families in Maryland are struggling in low-wage jobs with poor benefits and little opportunity to advance. Nearly 20 percent of Baltimore City residents live below the federal poverty level, according to the 2000 Census. 

Many state policies and programs do not go far enough to help those stuck in low-wage jobs improve their situation, the report says. Maryland serves only 4 percent of people who need adult education, and more than 5,000 people are on waiting lists for adult education around the state, according to the report. 

Additionally, the report said, the state does not provide enough financial help to needy adults seeking a college education, and too much state-provided financial aid relies on loans and merit-based programs. 

The report recommends the state take a number of steps to help low-wage workers reach financial security. Among them: 

· Increase adult education opportunities. 
· Provide more education and training opportunities for welfare recipients. 
· Increase unemployment eligibility and benefits; for example, make part-time workers who lose jobs eligible for unemployment benefits. 
· Increase accountability for companies that receive tax breaks for creating jobs -- require the companies to report annually on the number of jobs created and their wages and benefits. 
· Restore much of the $25 million cut in 2002 from state child-care subsidies for low-income working families. More than 11,000 children are on a waiting list for the subsidies, the report said. 
The report is part of an initiative by the Annie E. Casey Foundation and the Ford Foundation. Financial support came from the Open Society Institute-Baltimore and the France-Merrick Foundation. 
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